
Chair Holley and Members of the Business and Labor Committee, 
 
My name is Tina Hansen, and I am writing to ask you to support HB3246. As a blind person who does not 
drive a car, I need to rely on either drivers of public transportation to travel around Salem. The bus 
doesn’t run past 9:30 PM on week nights, and there is no bus services on weekends. 
 
I also have a friend who is not blind, but doesn’t own a car. He has been taking cabs around town to go 
various places, but cabs are expensive. 
 
Given this, I believe that establishing rules to allow Lift, Uber, and other ride sharing services into the 
Salem/Keizer area could benefit anyone who doesn’t own a car. Therefore, I am asking you to support 
this legislation. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tina Hansen 
Salem, OR 97301 
 


